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Re: 
Swan Bar & Spice, 44 Montagu Street, Kettering, Northamptonshire, NN16 8RU
Further to the request for consultation regarding the application for variation of the premises licence under the Licensing Act 2003 relating to the above premises, I formal register by objection to the approval of this variation.
On initial review of the application, the applicant seeks to amend the hours during which the sale of alcohol and regulated entertainment can take place on the premises; with no reference within the application for any amendments to the operating schedule, particularly Annex 2 of the existing premises licence reference K/11/24360.

On initial review of the variation application conflict was identified between the amended hours, and the conditions contained with Annex 2. This was brought to the attention of the agent for the application, Marcus Simpson, on the 2nd April 2012 with a suggestion that the application for variation should be withdrawn, the necessary amendments made to ensure that the application deal with amendments where necessary to Annex 2, and resubmitted. I note that the application has not been withdrawn, and that consultation regarding this application closes on the 20th April 2012.

Due to the inconsistencies that this application for variation of hours would make to the licence, and particularly paragraph 6 of Annex 2 – Live music will end at 00:00. Recorded music will end at 01:00, Jukebox volume will be reduced after 00:00 and all windows and doors will be kept closed after 22:30 – I recommend that this current application for variation be refused.
Regards

Mr Chris Stopford
Environmental Services Manager

